




Dear Councilmember Perry,

I am a member of Ames Lake Water Association.  The Association serves approximately 1,100 homes in unincorporated King County and is located in a rural area between Redmond, Carnation and Fall City. I am writing you today to express my frustration regarding King County ordinance 18403. 
This Right of Way rental fee is nothing more than a disguised tax on ratepayers that receive essential utility services. Knowing that my water, gas & electric bills could each be increasing up to $5.00 per month on top of inflation and rising property taxes is outrageous. Landowners granted King County rights of way for the sole purpose of benefiting the public. Potable water and fire protection is essential and King County should not be taxing homeowners just because we invested in the infrastructure to deliver this essential service. 
[bookmark: _Hlk103586293]I hope that you will rethink this program and vote to repeal this ordinance. King County should look to adjust its budget or raise needed funds in a more transparent and straightforward manner. Charging homeowners for what is effectively an unauthorized and regressive tax, with the hope that we won’t recognize this passthrough cost, is damaging and insulting to all your constituents.
 

Sincerely,






